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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council  of North Plainfield, NJ held on Monday, 28 November 2011.  Every attempt has been made to make these minutes as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.  However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as an official account of the actions of the Governing Body occurring at an actual meeting.  If changes are approved, revised minutes will be posted to the website and/or provided with changes as announced at a future meeting. 

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, November 28, 2011 at 7:36 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes 




Robert E. Hitchcock





Everett Merrill 
Frank Righetti 




Douglas M. Singleterry 




Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President

Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano, Jr.





David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 




Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

ABSENT:

Council Member:
Lawrence La Ronde (excused)

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. Hitchcock.             

Moment of Silence for the Men and Women Serving in Our Armed Forces at home and overseas was observed.

Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 13, 2010.  Adequate notice of the meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 14, 2010, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 17, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."
PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, commented on continued speeding on Warfield Road, and advocated the installation of speed bumps, saying that speed humps installed on Kensington Avenue in the City of Plainfield had effectively dealt with a similar speeding problem.  The speaker concluded that something should be done about the problem in North Plainfield before there were a loss of life. 
NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Extended New Year’s Opening Hours – F.S.S.   The Council President advised that two requests for extended New Year’s Eve hours had been received, which Mr. Phoenix confirmed, saying that one establishment had requested an extension while another requested a specific time for the extension.  He added that he would reach out to the City of Plainfield to determine if their establishments were being allowed extended hours.  Mayor Giordano advised of communication from the Police Chief recommending that the Borough condition its decision on whether or not the City would allow their Plenary Retail Consumption licensed establishments to remain open later on New Year’s Eve.
OLD BUSINESS:


1.
Ordinance No. 11-09  AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND, REVISE AND SUPPLEMENT THE BOROUGH CODE OF THE BOROUGH OF NORTH PLAINFIELD, CHAPTER VII, ENTITLED “TRAFFIC,” MOST NOTABLY SECTION 7-4.2, “GENERAL PROHIBITIONS FOR PARKING OF CERTAIN VEHICLES” AND CHAPTER XII ENTITLED “LAND DEVELOPMENT,’ MOST NOTABLY SECTION 22-115.7, “COMMERCIAL VEHICLES IN RESIDENTIAL ZONES.” – F.S.S.  Attorney Bernstein advised that the Clerk’s Office would advertise the public notice regarding the Ordinance for consideration at the scheduled December 12th meeting of the Council.
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  None.   
Mrs. Forbes advised of a photographer named Gene Flood who, in cooperation with the Booster Club was offering photographs through his website for a nominal fee.  Profits would benefit the Booster Club.
Mr. Singleterry commented on last week’s Green Team meeting convened to consider the sustainability of the master plan.
Motion to adjourn by Mr. Hitchcock, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

11/28/11


